

September 21, 2017

City Council President Joseph P. Lopes Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I would like to request a **one year Waiver of Residency** for Scot Servis, Airport Manager, who resides at 211 Old Main Street, Lakeville, MA.

I have attached correspondence to support the reason for this request. Mr. Servis will be available at the meeting to answer any questions.

Sincerel

Jonathan F. Mitchell

Mayor

JFM/dlr attachment

cc:

Mr. Servis

Paul Barton, Chairman/Airport Commission

Personnel





September 18, 2017

Mayor Jonathan F. Mitchell City of New Bedford 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Mayor Mitchell:

On behalf of the Airport Commission, I respectfully request that you submit a request for a renewal of Airport Manager Scot Servis' Waiver of Residency.

Mr. Servis has been Manager of the New Bedford Regional Airport since Nov 2016. Drawing on his 25-plus years of experience in aviation management, he has proven to be a great asset to the Airport, and has shepherded the facility through a challenging and exciting year. We are fortunate to have him in this position.

As you are aware, Mr. Servis and his wife have lived in Lakeville for over 17 years, laying down roots making significant investments in their home, so it would be a considerable challenge for him and his wife to relocate. For this reason, he received a waiver from the Council upon his initial hiring in 2016. Scot's commitment to home life and prioritization of residency near family ensure that he is committed to the New Bedford Regional airport for years to come.

Mr. Servis will be at the city council meeting to answer any questions you may have.

Thank you for your assistance.

Very truly yours,

Paul Barton Airport Commission Chairman

Cc: Personnel